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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
is Excellency the Governor and Mrs Samuels will be our 
guests at the Fellowship's Australia Day luncheon in 
January. There is a notice of that event in this issue of 
the Newsletter, and I would advise you to reserve your 
place now as numbers are limited. 

The AGM of the Fellowship was held at First Fleet House on 
I November last. The Executive as nominated was returned, 
but the warning signs are up, that if we do not get an infusion 
of new blood on the Executive, the future does not look bright 
for the Fellowship. Personally I am prepared, if the Fellowship 
wishes, to lead our organisation into the new millennium, and 
by then you will be probably seeking a new President, a new 
Treasurer and four or more Executive members. Roy Morris, 
our Treasurer, with vital help from his deputy Cec Thompson, 
both hope that some member will step into the breech and 
take responsibility for this very important position. I know that 
some of our members in country areas would dearly love to 

~,ryart of the Executive - I am thinking especially of one very 
:.k1:iicated 'genie' and First Fleeter who would be a wonderful 
asset to the Fellowship - sorry Robyn, you are too far away at 
Coffs Harbour! 

I am amazed at the number of new members who do all of 
that research, pay their initial dues and annual subscription, 
receive a rather special certificate, then never give the 
Fellowship another thought. Please we need not only your 
interest, pas?ing as it may be, but especially Sydney folk - we 
need your help, if we are to survive past the year 2001. 

I have had quite a number of speaking engagements in the 
last two months. The Seniors Club at Carlingford had 
120 members all attentive to the history of the First 
Fleet and the exceptiona l story of some First 
Fleeters. There were at least four or five 
descendants in the audience. Later I spoke to 
Eastwood Rotary and Abbotsford View Club. 
Again both very receptive to our message. 

The Sydney/Portsmouth Sister City Committee 
r-. been soriewhat reformed by the City 

) •- .,uncil. I feel that the relationship between the 
- two cities is purely historical and possibly far from 

economical. I cannot help feeling that these Sister City 
relationships are a case of 'you scratch my back, I'll scratch 
yours'! We have an incredible historic relationship with 
Portsmouth which transcends any future material gain 
whatsoever. However, in the newly organised committee of ten 
persons, I am still your representative. At the last meeting of 
this body, having been told by the powers that be, that the 
Bonds of Friendship will not return to their original site, I 
requested that the F.F.F. would in that case prefer the Bonds 
to be replaced in First Fleet Park. 

Gee, sometimes we really put our foot in it when we really 
mean to say something different. I was reminded by one 
member in my broadcast over 2CBAFM that I may have been 
incorrect re Robert Williams in recording that Jim Payne was 
the catalyst in that the F.F.F. recognised his descendants as 
First Fleeters. Looking back in the records, it was Associate 
Member Les Boutcher in conjunction with Member Keith 
Smith who brought the descendants of Robert Williams into 
the Fellowship. It was Canon Jim Payne who corresponded 
with the Executive re a plaque on the Williams grave at 
Richmond. I first came into contact with Jim when I was a 
Church Warden of St James's King Street, Sydney. Neither of 
us in those days realised that we had inherited, as the family 
of Anne Forbes called, 'A Rich Inheritance.' 

November 1998 was a year in which at least two of our 
members celebrated a Golden Wedding anniversa ry. 
Congratulations to Vi Knight (FF Bartholomew Reardon) and 
her husband Stan, and also to Joan Cox (FF Henry Kable and 
Sussanah Holmes) and husband Bill. 

For some years now Betty Parsons has been our 
calligrapher for our Fellowship certificates. The 
Executive appreciates the work Betty has put in over 

the years for the Fellowship. Due to personal 
family reasons Betty wishes to relinquish 
responsibly for calligraphy work on our 
certificates. Her sister Val Flanders for a number 
of years helped. Both are very proud descendants 
of FF Robert Forrester. NOW have we anyone out 
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there who would like to aspire to the 
position of 'calligrapher extraordinaire'? 
Betty is still prepared to help us in this 
regard until we get a replacement. Any 
offers? 

Coralie Green (FF Phoebe Flarty) has 
been appointed by the Executive 
Honorary Archivist of the Fellowship. 
Coralie has a Bachelor of Education 
degree, a Diploma in Social Studies and 
majored in Australian History at the 
University of Melbourne. She taught 
Australian History at High school level 
for twenty-three years. Some t\vo years 
ago she moved from Adelaide to Sydney. 
Coralie has been a member of the 
Fellowship for over t\Venty years and I 
am sure you will all wish her well. 

Sad to see member Stephen Mutch (FF 
Edward Whitton) dropped by his own 
party as Federal member for the NSW 
seat of Cook at the last election. 
Stephen will be remembered for his 
endeavours in Parliament to retain 
census records for future generations. 
Thank you Stephen for your past 
endeavours on behalf of your fellow 
Australians. We, your fellow First 
Fleeters, wish you well for the future. 

May I take this opportunity to wish you 
all a Merry Christmas and a prosperous 
New Year. 

In Fellowship, PETER 

MEMBERSHIP 
REPORT 
For period 23 September 
1998 to 25 1'4ovember 1998. 

We extend a warm welcome to new 
members joined during th is period -
twelve adults, three juniors and three 
spouse associates. 

JOHN BARRISFORD: Mrs Pamela Dawn 
Hempel (sp. Mr William Hempel). 

THOMAS CHIPP - JANE LANGLEY: 
Miss Sophie Annali se Rue (jun.). 

JOHN CROSS: Mr Barry Yates 
Beuzeville. 

WILLIAM EGGLETON MARY 
DICKENSON: M r Nicholas Ross 
Litchfield (jun.). 

MATTHEW EVERINGHAM + PETER 
HIBBS: Mr Terry Howard Whitehouse 
(sp. Mrs June Mary Whitehouse). 

ELIZABETH HAYWOOD: Mrs Mary­
Anne Tyrrell (sp. Mr Robert James Tyrrell). 

EDWARD HUMPHREYS: Mrs Lillian 
May Stone; M rs Darleen May Stenberg. 

HENRY KABLE SUSANNAH 
HOLMES: Mr Charles Sioeli Cox (jun.). 

JOHN RANDALL + JOHN MARTI N: 
Mrs Georgina May Pinkas. 

ANTHONY ROPE - ELIZABETH 
PULLEY: Miss Carmen Mary Anderson; 
Miss Therese Mary Luck. 

JAM ES SQUIRE: Mr John Robert 
Webster. 

EDWARD WHITTON: Mrs Sandra 
Carolyn Pike. 

THOMAS WILLIAMS: Miss Leonie 
W illic\ms. 

MARRIAGES 
DEREK ION PANG, son of Janice 
Bellette (#6600) (F.F. lacob Bellette), to 
MELINDA CLIFFE (F.F. Edward 
Goodwin), on 27 November 1998, at 
Cottage Point, Sydney. 

GRAHAM QUICK (# 1357) (F.F. Jane 
Langley - daughter Henrietta) to 
HEATHER MACKINNON married 21 
November 1998 

ALI WILLIAMS (#6294) to PEI QIONG 
WU, formerly of Quangdong, China, on 
20 September 1998 according to the 
rites of Islam. 

BIRTHS 
Welcome to additional First Fleeters: 

EMILY MAREE AZZOPARDI (F.F. 
Edward Goodin). 24 September 1998. 
Second child for Nicole and Vincent 
Azzopardi (#28 14). sister for Liam. 
Fourth grandchild for Judith (#2620) 
and John Azzopardi. 

IZABELLA GEORGIA COOMBES (F.F. 
Joseph Tuzo), 21 August 1998. Th ird 
ch ild to D iana (#3577) and Tony 
Coombes and fourth grandchild to Janet 
(#3574) and Harry Healey. 

CHARLES SIOELI COX (F.F. Henry 
Kable - Susannah Holmes). 28 August 
1998. to Charles and Ame lia Cox. 
Seventh grandchi ld to Bi ll and Joan Cox 
(# 164). 

JACK MATTHEW CREWS (F.F. Kezia 
Brown - William Roberts), born 19 

October 1998 to Trudi and Matt Crews. 
Fourth grandchild to Brian and Cecily 
Chesworth and first grandchild to Jan 
and Mike Crews. 

ALASDAIR NOEL RHYS KIRKBY (F.F. 
William Broughton), born IO Septembei:...._ 
1998. a son to Geoffrey (#4039) and 
Glennydd Kirkby. 

BENJAMIN JONATHAN SHARP (F.F. 
Jacob Bellette) born 12 July 1998 in 
Melbourne. Grandson to Janice Bellette 
(#6600) and great-grandson to Gwendolyn 
Porter (#6599). Eighth generation. 

DEATHS 
Deepest sympathy is extended to the 
families of the followi ng: 

ALLEN ARMITAGE (#6036), passed 
away I 9 October 1998 aged 58, after , 
long battle with cancer, devotp'. 
husband of May. Descendant of I ,1 

Edward Pugh - Hannah Smith. 

MYRTLE FRANCIS LUCAS, died 16 
December I 997, spouse of Frank 
Nathaniel Lucas (deceased) descendant 
of F.F. Nathaniel Lucas - Olivia 
Gascoigne. 

JOHN ALFRED TUNKS (#2347) passed 
away on 13 August 1998. Descendant of 
First Fleeter Will iam Tunks. 

DOUGLAS BRANSON WEBSTER 
(# 1936), died 11 November 1998. 
Descendant of First Fleeter James 
Squire. 

JANEYROSS ~ 
In an earlier Newsletter this year, 
Joan (Life Member, #13) and Keith 
Ross were very concerned about the 
health of their four-year-old 
granddaughter Janey Ross, who was 
diagnosed as having Wilms tumour. 

After a year of extensive chemo­
therapy, operations and radiation, 
we are delighted to report that Janey 
is now doing well. She has finished 
all radical treatment, and her hair is 
starting to grow. 

Janey turned five on 22 November. 

We would like to thank everyone for 
their concern for her during this very 
traumatic time. 

Joan and Keith Ross 
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MEMBERS AND FRIENDS OF 
THE FELLOWSHIP OF FIRST FLEETERS 

AUSTRALIA DAY LUNCHEON 
SATURDAY, 23 JANUARY 1999 

The luncheon will be held in Cello's at the Masonic Club 
(Castlereagh Inn) 169-1 7 1 Castlereagh Street, Sydney. 
Cello's is the heritage dining-room on the fourth floor. 

Bookings can be made to First Fleet House on (02) 9360 3 788. 

The cost for this year has been reduced to a commendable 
$35 .00 per head. 

Our Patron, His Excellency the Honourable Gordon Samuels, 
AC. Governor of New South Wales, and Mrs Samuels will be 
in attendance. 

[f you are not able to form a party please sti ll come as we will 
put you with the Family Party you choose. 

We are inviting members and Family Associations to form 
parties to join with us on the day. 

When making a booking please supply the following 
information: 

Number coming. 
First Fleeter ancestor. 
Name of party you wish to be seated with. 

Please arrive at 12.00pm for luncheon at 1.00pm. 

Information is that parking near the Masonic Club on a Saturday 
is not a problem. Discount parking is available for anyone who 
wishes to avail themselves of it in the Piccadilly parking station, 
a few doors down from the Club. Take the parking ticket from 
the barrier device to the reception in the club foyer and pay 
$ I 0.00 and they will exchange it for a voucher to give to the 
attendant of the parking station on leaving. 

First Fleeters William Douglas and Mary Groves 
Val Knapman , of 3 7 Lake View Park, Waimarie Street, Bargara Qld 4670, is 
inquiring about descendants of First Fleeters William Douglas and Mary 
Groves, particularly the line through their daughter Elizabeth, through her son 
Richard who married Johanna Shcchy and their family who lived at St Albans. 

Descendants of James Bradley of the Scarborough 
A request has been received from N. D. Collins, 242 Victoria Street, Dargaville , 
New Zealand 0300, to share information. He has a descendants chart with over 
800 names. 

My forebears are Elizabeth Pulley (Friendship) and Anthony Rope (Alexander) 
My name is Elizabeth Martin nee Bevan a nd I am interested to contact 
someone from the Rope linage who has an interest in and has some knowledge 
of our fa mily history. My address is 40 Esmonde Street, Lismore 2480; 
phone/fax 02 6622 4576 - other phone (day or answering machine) is 
02 6621 5155; email is probbi ns@nor.com.au 

FIRST FLEETERS FLEE TO EDEN 
A Natural Paradise 
16 May- 22 May 1999 

Next year the Holiday Haven will be Eden under the care of Hosts Irene 
and Allan of the Coachman's Rest Motor Inn. 

The cost of the trip is a reasonable $404, but a $50 deposit is required 
as soon as possible! This is to make a secure booking in a 

very desirous setting. 
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YOUR EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE 

FOR 1998- 1999 
Peter G. Christian President 

Roderick C. Best Vice-President 

Douglas M. Oakes Vice-President 

Roy W. Morris Treasurer 

Zona V. Maguire Secretary 

Alice Clarke Committee 
Member 

Robert Ellis Committee 
Member 

Ronald G. Maguire Committee 
Member 

Rose M. Millwood Committee 
Member 

Joyce M. Pankhurst Committee 
Member 

Cecil G. Thompson Committee 
Member 

SEE BACK PAGE FOR A 
LIST OF WELCOME AND 
MEMORABLE GIFTS FOR 

CHRISTMAS 



COMMEMORATIVE PLAQUE SERVICE, ST JOHN'S CEMETERY, PARRAMATTA 

O n Sunday, 29 November 1998, a Fellowship of First 
Fleeters plaque was affixed on the gate pillar at the 
entrance to St John's Cemetery, Parramatta. As a 

bicentennial project in 1988 the Fellowship of First Fleeters 
installed nineteen commemorative plaques at burial sites in 
New South Wales, Norfolk Island, and Tasmania in memory of 
First Fleeters recorded as being buried at these sites, it was not 
at that time able to put a covering plaque for all unidentified 
burial plots. But earlier this year the St John's Cemetery Trust 
gave its approval to have a plaque installed. 

The wording on the plaque is as follows: 

THIS PLAQUE IS DEDICATED TO THE MEMORY OF 
THOSE WHO CAME 

TO THIS COUNTRY WITH CAPTAIN ARTHUR PHILLIP 
IN THE 

FIRST FLEET IN 1788 AND WHO WERE BURIED IN 
THIS PLACE 

FELLOWSHIP OF FIRST FLEETERS 

1998 

Mollie Gillen, in her book 'Founders of Australia,' identifies 
over sixty-four First Fleeters buried at St John's Cemetery, 
Parramatta. The Fellowship has only been able to find the 
burial sites of sixteen First Fleeters with tombstones on which 
to attach a memorial plaque. An Australian flag was put on 
each known tombstone for easy identification on the day. 

The dedication service commenced with President Peter 
Christian welcoming those in attendance to the function. 

John McClymont, President of the Parramatta Historical 
Society, then spoke giving a brief history of the cemetery, 
identifying a number of notable people buried there. He then 
lifted the Queen Anne Flag covering the plaque on the gate 
pillar. The troops from the Australian Colonial Marine 
Enactment group gave the salute. 

The Rev Peter Kemp from St John's 
Cathedral, Parramatta, then read the 
dedication prayer. The service was 
concluded with the Australian Marine 
Enactment group firing a trio of salutes in 
memory of all l'irst Fleeters buried in this 
place. 

St John's Cemetery 'has the largest number of 
First Fleeters buried anywhere. The 
Fellowship has placed s ixteen memorial 
plaques on tombstones of First Fleeters in a 
total o f six visitations to this cemetery. 

The first visit was on 
21 March 1976 when 
a plaque was placed 
on the tombstone of 
First Fleeter Henry 
Dodd. Henry Dodd 
died 28 January 
1791. The tombstone 
is the oldest 
memorial in the 
cemetery. 

The second visit was 
on Sunday, 12 March 
1978. Plaques y.,ere 
placed on the tomb­
stones of Augustus 

Alt, died 9 January 1815; Thomas Eccles, died 2 April 1814: 
William Elliott, died 19 April 1832; John Herbert, died 1 April '"°'.::-,.-..._ 
1832; Herbert's wife Deborah (Ellam) Herbert, died 3 June 
1819; David Killpack, died 30 November 1797, and John 
Palmer, died 27 September 1833. Most of these First Fleeters 
had descendants in attendance who read the eulogy for their 
famous ancestors 

The third visit was on Sunday, 13 May 1984, and was to have 
p laques placed on the tombstones of Hugh Hughes, died 3 
March 1830; Isaac Knight, died 17 April 1842; Jane (Poole) 
McManus, died 26 November 1826, and James Wright, died 
15 October 1825. Again, descendants read the eulogy for their 
First Fleeter ancestors. 

The fourth visit was on 14 January 1991 when plaques were 
placed on the tombstones of Mary (Dykes) Kelly, died 10 
November 1839, and Christopher Palmer, died 12 April 1891. 
Betty Loneragan from the Palmer Family Association read the 
eulogy for Christopher Palmer. 

The fifth visit was on Sunday 21 January 1996 when a plaque 
was placed on the tombstone of Frances Hannah Clements ....--: 
and dedicated and the eulogy was read by a member of the 
Arndell Family Association. Frances was born to Elizabe(tt 
Burleigh on 21 January 1788 and therefore could be identified 
as the youngest First Fleeter. 

The sixth visit was on Sunday, 19 July 1988, and a plaque was 
dedicated for First Fleeter John Martin, died 19 December 
1837, on the tombstone of his wife Mary (Randall) Martin and 
their daughter Henrietta 

This is the twentieth commemorative plaque the Fellowship 
has had installed at cemeteries in memory of First Fleeters 
buried in those places for which there is no tombstone or the 
actual burial s ite is not known. 

DOUGLAS OAKES, Convenor of Plaques Committee. 
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A FAMILY HISTORIAN'S 

2DlrY~ 
ol CijHlciTIIJlici 

On the first day of Christmas, my father sent to me, A copy of our family tree ... 

Well, not exactly our family tree, but one of those American publications about MAGUIRE 
families around the world! 

On the second day of Christmas, my father sent to me ... 

A photograph of a white-haired lady - he claims it's his grandmother, but 1 feel sure I've seen her 
somewhere before. Could she be Queen Victoria? 

On the third day of Christmas, my father sent to me ... 

Another family tree. This one traced our ancestry back to William Shakespeare in just SIX 
generations! 

On the fourth day of Christmas, my father sent to me ... 

Another photo of Queen Victoria, two of William Gladstone, and one of an angelic child naked on a furry 
rug. He says he has absolutely NO idea who the child is, but I've a sneaking suspicion that its him! 

On the fifth day of Christmas, my father sent to me . .. 

Absolutely nothing. He swears blind he has NO further family papers, so I decide to do it alone, 
and order an assortment of certificates from St Catherine's House. 

On the sixth day of Christmas, my father sent to me . .. 

An assortment of certificates - the originals of the ones I've just spent all my hard earned cash 
on - NO COMMENT! 

On the seventh day of Christmas, the postman brought to me ... 

A letter from my Aunty Gladys. Dad's told her of my interest in the family history and she says I 
am NOT to do it . .. I wonder why? 

On the eighth day of Christmas, my postman brought to me .... 

Five of the certificates that I ordered and a refund for the sixth. Maybe 1 shouldn't have put 
great-grandfather's occupation down as 'Prime Minister'? I also now know why Aunty Gladys 
doesn't want me to pry into the family history - her father was illegitimate! 

On the ninth day of Christmas the postman brought to me ... 

A photocopy of the census return for my great-grandfather. I never realised our family had so 
many skeletons in the cupboard - he's living with a married lady (not his wife) and an 
assortment of illegitimate children!! 

On the tenth day of Christmas, the postman brought to me .. . 

A copy of my great-grandfather's will. He leaves everything he has to his beloved wife, with 
instructions for her to educate his six children - ALL UNNAMED! 

On the eleventh day of Christmas, the postman brought to me ... 

A bill from the taxman, a final reminder for an overdue library book ... and a threatening letter 
from Aunty Gladys. Perhaps I shouldn't have told her about her father being illegitimate. 

On the twelfth day of Christmas, my father sent to me ... 

A parcel, containing the family bible, memorial cards, letters, army papers and photographs. In 
fact all I ever needed to start me off on the quest for my family history. And he swore that he did 
not have any family papers. 

Hah!!! 
Meryl Catty, Essex England 

Pages 



THE BRISBANE WATERS CRUISE 

On Sunday, I 8 October 1998, twenty-six members and friends 
joined together for a day's outing on the beautiful Brisbane 
Waters out of Gosford. 

The tour bus picked up at several places on the way up the 
Pacific Highway, then travelled along the F3 to Gosford where 
we boarded the Lady Kendall for the cruise up Brisbane 
Waters to Broken Bay and 
return. The Lady Kendall has an 
enviable reputation among the 
ferries of Australia being a 
regular winner of the 'Great 
Ferry Race' conducted on 
Sydney Harbour. Today she 
comported herself with lady-like 
superiority. 

The s hip's captain, well-versed 
in loca l history, was able to keep 
o ur attention as we glided along 
the historic waterways. The 
weather being fine and warm 

added to the 
enjoyment of the 
journey. 

Our way took us past 
historic Woy Woy, 
the development of 
St Hubert Island with 
its man-made canals, 
fascinating Hardys 
Bay and Pretty 
Beach, past Ettalong 
to the edge of Broken 
Bay and back again 
to Gosford. Mornin2 -
tea was se rved ~~ 
board as we travelled 
along. 

Reboarding the bus, we left Gosford and travelled 
to Crackneck Lookout to view Shelly Beach and the 
Little Bay Lighthouse then on to Terrigal for lunch. 

After lunch we visi ted a number of the tourist 
delights of the area and then back through Gosford 
to gain the Sydney-Newcastle Freeway for home. 

Our thanks go to toy Pankhurst for again organising 
another interesting outing. 

DOUGLAS OAKES 
Convener, Daytime Auxiliary Committee . 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 
THE GREEN HILLS BURIAL GROUNDS 

T
he Fellowship of First Fleeters 
has accepted an invitation from 
the Hawkesbury Historical 
Society to install a commem­

o rative plaque on its plinth at the Green 
Hills Buria l Grounds, W indsor, on 
Sunday, 7 March 1999. Starting time 
3.00pm. 

In June 1997 the Fellowship attended 
the consecration of the Burial Grounds 
as a guest of the society with o ur 
President, Peter Christian, unveiling the 
Queen Ann flag draped over the plinth. 

The a rea is located on land fronting South 
Creek, to the south-west of the Jolly Frog 
hotel in Bridge Street, Windsor. The 
grounds can be seen as you travel north 
a lo ng Windsor Road and as you cross 
Fitzroy Bridge· before turning into 

. Macquarie Street at the lights. 

MEMO.RIAL TO 

THE HAWKESOURY SETTLERS 

OUA:1£0 ON THIS SITE C 1806 H.:llO 

COIMCTS WERE 8UR!£D "ERE 

UNTIL ct834 

"'--~,,........._--...,.__, 
~ ...... """-tA+~•1-.,i :,o_,. ~----~,,._..,. __ 
. .......... 1118'~•~'11U 

Mollie Gillen in he r book Founders of 
Australia identifies a t least thirty-six 
First Fleeters buried in the Windsor area 
and as this s ite is the firs t known 
cemetery in the area many of them may 
be buried the re. 
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Councillor Dr Rex Stubbs, President 
Hawkesbury Historical Society and 
Mayor of Hawkesbury City Council, will 
be in attendance and a number of 
Members of Parliament have been 
invited. 

The Hawkesbury City Council is 
establishing a path through the grounds 
a long South Creek, under Fitzroy 
Bridge, past Tebbutts Observatory to 
Thompson's Square. 

This will be the twenty-first commem­
orative plaque which has been 
dedicated to the memory of First 
Fleeters buried nearby, without any 
known tombstone a nd/or identification 
mon ument. 

DOUGLAS OAKES 
Convenor, Plaques Committee 

~ 

,.......,_ 



NORFOLK REVISITED 

Peter Hibbs's Betty Warn (#6 I JO) stood with a feeling of great 
.,,__ ~ ,ide on the deck of Vampire watch ing the replica of Norfolk 

berth at Darling Harbour. 

Denison. There was a carnival atmosphere on board and a 
great number of photos were taken. 

Betty reports: My Fi rst Fleet ancestor, Peter Hibbs, was the 
master of the original Norfo lk when Bass and Flinders 
ci rcumnavigated Tasmania. Flinders named several places in 
Tasmania after Peter, the only crew member to be so honoured. 

As I watched the tiny ship sail down harbour to the Heads and 
the open sea I thought of the original voyage 200 years ago and 
the courageous crew who sailed into unknown waters. 

God speed and a safe return to Bern and his crew! 

The first Norfolk was a twenty-five ton sloop built on Norfolk 
Island from Norfolk pine. Its purpose was to ferry farm 
produce to Sydney and to improve communication between 

' the Island and Sydney. This did not happen because the ship 
was used instead by Bass and l'linders. 

The new Norfolk is a beautifully built ship of Tasmanian pine 
and is a wonderful tribute to our early sailors. 

On 11 October I again went to Darling Harbour to sec the tiny 
ship set out on the reenactment of the circumnavigation of 
Tasmania. The crew were dressed in the seaman 's uniform of 
the day. Captain Bern Cuthbertson looked splendid in navy 
blue with gold braid. Over 200 hours of work went into the 

~ creation of the uniforms. 

At 2.00pm Norfo lk was sculled out of Darling Harbour and the 
"Great Adventure' began. 

I was on board the ferry Reliance which fol lowed Norfolk 
under the Harbour Bridge. past the Opera House to Fort 

••• • ••••••••••••••••••••••••••• • • ••••••••• • 
JOHN AND MARY SMALL DESCENDANTS ASSOCIATION 

The Small Descendants Associa tion 
wants to p lace on record its 
appreciation and thanks to re ti ring Vice­
President lohn Pollock for his 
contribution to the workings of the 
association. John was the first 
President of the Small Descendants 
Association in I 97 I . He was 

£' responsible for the production of the 
( ,_ ~ ~ family book T he Small Family in 

...- Australia I 788 - 1988' published in 

meeting, The new Vice-President is 
Douglas Small. Doug Small has also 
been associated with the Small 
Descendants Association since i ts 

, , ... ,, 
I ~-•.· . , 

iif 

,~~ 
, 

the bicentenn ial year of 1988. 
Although he had many helpers in 
collecting and collating the 
multitude of names, it was John 
Pollock w ho spent many hours 
entering the information on the 
computer; having the book edited 
and printed. John Pollock was also 
responsible for having the family 
exhibition changed from a well­
meaning amateur production to a 
professional and orderly exhibition. 

i : .. ~ -~ ...----,, , 

John Pollock reti red from the 
association after the bicentennial 
celebrations only to come back in 
1994 to bring out an updated 
information book of 'The Small 
Family in Australia' for distribution 

_ ('Ind sale at the fam ily's annual 
, reunion in I 995. lohn did not stand 

for election at this year's annual 
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inception in 1971. John Pollock in 
response to the thanks for his efforts for 
the association, from President Janice 
Thomas, at the 1998 annual meeting 

expressed the view that he was 
confident that the association will 
continue for many years. 

The association is on a program of 
collecting new and forgotten family 
names for possibly another update 
book in :oo I. It is seeking the 
cooperation and help on this subject 
from descendants of Fi rst Fleeters 
John and Mary Small. It is also 
seeking names for the mail ing list so 
that these people can be invited to 
the family reunion on Sunday, IO 
October 1999, at St Anne's, Ryde, 
and for future years. The Smal l 
Descendants Association is looking 
into the production of a family crest. 
The idea is to have it placed on 
mugs and other objects for sale as a 
fund-raising promotion. 

DOUGLAS OAKES 
Secretary Iohn and Mary Small 
Descendants Association. 



 

WHAT YOUR DOLLAR CAN BUY FOR YOU 
AT FIRST FLEET HOUSE 

GOODS FOR SALE AT FIRST FLEET HOUSE 
105 Cathedral Street, Woolloomooloo 2011 

PRICE LIST 
First Fleet Xmas Cards (In the Beginning) 
Plain Cards or with Verse 
First Fleet lies (Members only) 

CHARTS 

20 cents each or 10 for $2.00 
Add $2.00 Postage for a pack of 10 cards. 
$20.00 Plus Postage to be added. 

The Founders of the Nation $10.00 Plus Postage $5.00 
First Fleet Ships $5.00 Plus Postage $4.00 
NB: All 11 ships of the First Fleet, measuring 56cm x 90cm, NOT individual ships. 
Macquarie's Sydney $3.00 Plus Postage $4.00 
The Green Hills $3.00 Plus Postage $4.00 
Prints of First Fleet Ships $20.00 Plus Postage $4.00 

Car Stickers 
Teaspoons, Sugar, Fluted 
Tea Caddy 
Bottle Opener 
Fridge Magnets 
Cloth Badges: Kangaroo, Flag, Koala etc 
First Fleet Logo Cloth Badges 
First Fleet Badges 

FIRST FLEET 'T' SHIRTS 
Navy, White, Gold 
Children: 4-12 size 

FIRST FLEET Wlt-4DCHEATERS 
(Colours: White, Navy) 

BOOKS 
'Where First Fleeters Lie' 
'How to Trace Your Convict Ancestors' {Janet Reakes) 
'Norfolk Island' by J. Donohoe 
'Mobbs Muster' 
'Memorial to a Marine' (Tunks) 
'A Rich Inheritance' 

$1.00 Plus Postage 45c 
$3.00 
$2.00 Plus Postage $1.00 
$2.00 Pl us Postage $1.00 
$1.00 Plus Postage 45c 
$2.00 Plus Postage 45c 
$5.00 Plus Postage 45c 
5.00 Plus Postage $1.00 

Adults: $12.00 XXL $13.00 Plus Postage $4.00 
$9.00 Plus Postage S4.00 

Adults $23.00 XXL $24.00 
Children: $18.00 
Add $5.00 Postage 

$22.00 Plus Postage $4.00 
$9.95 Plus $3.00 Postage 
$14.00 Plus Postage 
$15.00 
$5.00 
$20.00 Plus Postage $8.00 

(Family Trees Only of Kezia Brown & William Roberts) 
'William Broughton & Kennedy' $10.00 Plus Postage $6.00 

$7.00 Plus Postage $3.00 'Beltona' 

ST DAVID'S PARK, HOBART, 
PLAQUES DEDICATION SERVICE 
Due to circumstances beyond our control the dedication 
service scheduled for Saturday 14 November 1998 was 
cancelled. Our apologies to people who may have gone to St 
David's Park on the 14th for the service. 

Mrs Freda Gray from the Hobart Town (1804) First Settlers 
Association stated that they will have someone present at St 
David's Park to explain the position to people who may turn 
up for the cancelled service. 

We were given verbal assurance that there was no objection from 
the Hobart City Council for the installation of the plaques on the 
memorial wall and as permission had been received previous to 
both the Fellowship and other parties for installation of plaques 
on the wall we had the plaques made and in collusion with the 
Hobart Town ( 1804) First Settlers Association started to organise 
a dedication service for these memorials. The service had to be 
cancelled due to permission not being received in time to invite 
distinguished guests and other matters concerned with the day. 

We await correspondence from Hobart City Council before -
making further plans. 

DOUGLAS OAKES, Convenor Plaques Committee 
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